
Approving the selection of Kimley-Horn for professional 
engineering services associated with the Wilbarger Creek 
Wastewater Interceptor and authorizing City Manager to 
enter into negotiations regarding a scope of work and fee 

proposal.



Background

• The adopted Wastewater Master 
Plan includes the Wilbarger Creek 
Wastewater Interceptor (Project 8) 
to be constructed to convey flow to 
the Wilbarger Creek RWWTF by the 
end of 2024.

• This project will relieve the Central 
WWTP and lift stations in the 
Wilbarger Basin.

• In February 2020, City Council 
approved the selection of CP&Y to 
perform Owner’s Representative 
services for this project.



Overview

• The City issued a Request for Qualifications (RFQs) for 
consulting engineering services on June 24th.

• The City received eleven (11) Statements of Qualifications 
(SOQs) from interested firms on July 29th.

• A Selection Committee made up of City Staff reviewed 
and scored the SOQs based on the RFQ scoring criteria.

• The top four (4) firms based on the SOQ scoring were 
interviewed by the Selection Committee on September 
1st.



Scoring Summary

Jones & 
Carter

Kimley-
Horn

K Friese
Halff 

Associates
KSA 

Services
Freese & 
Nichols

Pacheco 
Koch

SWG 
Engineering

Huitt-Zollars
Black & 
Veatch

DCS 
Engineering

Average SOQ Score
(Out of 100 points)

81.8 87.6 85.4 80.8 73.2 91.6 74.4 47.6 81.4 87.2 91

Average Interview Score
(Out of 25 points)

24.6 20.4 22.0 15.6

Total Average Score
(Out of 125 Total Points)

81.8 112.2 85.4 80.8 73.2 112 74.4 47.6 81.4 109.2 106.6

Ranking 6 1 5 8 10 2 9 11 7 3 4



Recommended Action

Staff recommends approval of the selection of Kimley-Horn for professional 
engineering services associated with the Wilbarger Creek Wastewater 

Interceptor and authorizing the City Manager to enter into negotiations 
regarding a scope of work and fee proposal.


